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Dear Parishioner
A lot has been happening concerning our Twinning project and, in the last few weeks we have sent £6,250 to Malawi.   Your Team has been busy discussing various schemes, some old and some new.   Below is a summary of this latest giving.
Chiringa Parish (Co-ordinator – Anne Mahoney)

We have two annual commitments to Chiringa:  The continued operation of the Playgroup and the annual food bill for the blind children at Nazombe.   These two were included in this gift, together with other personal gifts from parishioners.
Kachebere Primary School (Co-ordinator – Anne Gavin) 
You may remember that we gave to Fr Peter, the Parish Priest, the funds to allow him to open up a much needed primary school in his parish.   Much work has already been done and the school is now operational.   However, the roof is in bad condition and their 6 month long rainy season is due to start at any time.   We have sent him sufficient funds to carry out the necessary repairs and alterations.
Ntcheu Parish 
Fr Emmanuel requested help to purchase books for the school library at his former parish and we sent him £500.   He is now of course, Bishop Emmanuel, but he will still have an interest in this parish because Ntcheu is situated in his diocese.
Fr Denis 
As you may know, Fr Denis is Rector of a major seminary.  His students take part in many areas of pastoral training and one of these is the Youth Apostolate.
These students go out to local groups of youths and talk to them about the many difficulties they face and in particular the major problem of Aids.  Almost 20% of the population of Malawi is HIV positive and this is most prevalent amongst the youth.    
But the students have to make it interesting and in an effort to attract the youngsters to their meetings, they have formed a band called ‘KAMEBA’ – Kachebere Melody Band.   However, they are short of instruments and Fr Denis asked for our help.  He asked for £620 and your team were happy to support this worthwhile venture.   He returned with the cash to buy the equipment they need to carry out this Apostolic mission.   
All the above gifts are helping children at all stages of development.    Many hundreds of children benefit, or have benefited, from our Parish Twinning Project.
Nsanje is going Bananas! (Co-ordinator – Brian Wilkins)
In June we sent a gift of £1,000 to Nsanje Parish, following a request from Fr Francis.   This is a summary of the information he gave concerning this project:
The Parish compound, including the primary school, is built on a piece of land owned by their diocese.   The area of land measures 21.8 acres of which only 12 acres are currently in use.   The rest, which is close to the river, has been left unused for a long time.   The Parish Council decided to make use of this area for growing food – if they had the means to do this.  

First of all the land had to be turned over and Fr Francis has sent photographs showing a large number of villagers with tools in their hands, clearing the land of weeds etc. to prepare the ground for planting.
They then needed a water pump and 100 metres of plastic pipe to irrigate the land.   The money was for these, plus enough to purchase bags of fertiliser to enrich the ground.
Fr Nazario is at Westerham Parish at present and has brought over some photographs and video together with a progress report.   The pump is now working and they are now able to water their new crops.   

A more recent letter from Fr Francis tells us that they have already planted beans and maize and these are growing well.

The Parish Council now has the idea to extend this programme by planting bananas!
We know that bananas are a rich source of energy and, if this plan is successful, will greatly assist in their daily diet and could become a source of income if growth exceeds their needs. 

The whole idea behind this project is to make the parish self sufficient in food and have enough to feed their sick, aged and orphans.   This will go a long way to avoiding the drought situation they endured two years ago.
Nsanje also has plans for a Resource Centre! 

The idea is to establish a workshop for their youth who have recently left school, are unemployed and have nothing to do during the day.

They wish to stock it with sewing machines and related materials.  Their programme is to train 20 young people each year in garment manufacture.

We have agreed to help with this project and will send £1,000 as requested, as the funds become available.   Our gift will help set up the Centre and pay the salary of a teacher for just one year.   After this the Resource Centre aims to become self reliant.

There will be more of this kind of giving to tell you about in future newsletters. We are embarking upon a new venture where we help people ‘up’ rather than ‘out’.   The people of Malawi have knowledge and ability: they just don’t have the means to establish a career and we hope to change this in some instances.     
We are entering an exciting period of our twinning, a period when we are helping our friends to help themselves and so continue to improve their quality of life.
Please pray for the continued success of our Twinning Project.

Peter Wells

On behalf of your Malawi Team
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